

To: Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee

From: Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer

Through: Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works

Date: June 2, 2015

Subject: June 2015 Meeting Item 2—Eastview Terrace One-Way Request

The Police Department received a request to convert Eastview Terrace Circle into a one-way street. The street is a semicircle resident street around a small urban park.

This section of Eastview Terrace has a roadway width of 12 feet which only allows one vehicle to safely occupy the roadway and should become a one-way street. Traffic will flow in a counterclockwise direction (south to north) to eliminate left turn conflicts. Parking is prohibited within the circle in the Village Traffic Code. The one-way signage shall be placed per MUTCD 2B.40 (far and near sides of intersections).

The Committee also asked about roadway lighting at this location. The Village Streetlight Policy states, "As soon as reasonably possible and within budget constraints, street lights shall be placed at all intersections utilizing ComEd lights. This is a temporary condition until permanent street lighting can be installed through the Capital Improvement Program." This location has been placed on a list for ComEd lights.

A letter was distributed to all residents on Eastview Terrace and Charlotte, and the majority did not disapprove of the change. Some residents contacted Public Works with concerns mostly related to the ComEd lighting.

Staff recommends changing this section of Eastgate Terrace into a one way street and approving the request.

Northern Entrance to Eastgate Terrace



Eastgate Terrace Aerial Exhibit

